Announcement No. 4
Rector of the Poznan University of Life Sciences
of March 11, 2020

on the spread of SARS-CoV-2 virus

In connection with the spreading SARS-CoV-2 virus, following restrictions are
introduced:

e All didactic activities are canceled for the period from March 12th to March
26th, 2020. This applies to BSc, MSc and PhD studies. During this period,
diploma exams and diploma research is allowed.

e The exchange of persons with all the foreign partners is suspended until
March 31st, 2020.

e University staff works according to the existing rules. Work should be
organized in a way that limits direct contacts by making more extensive use
of telephone and internet contacts. In justified cases, at the employee's
request through the direct superior, it is possible to introduce home work
(remote work) mode.

e Staff members, PhD, MSc and undergraduate students returning from abroad
are recommended to remain at home to monitor their health for the period of
14 days.

e Students dormitory residents are not allowed to receive guests until further
notice. Organization of events is forbidden in the dormitories.

e All events and academic meetings with more than 50 participants are
suspended until further notice.

e University staff and students are asked to provide current information on
hospitalization, quarantine (at home or in student housing, etc.) or sanitary
observation, respectively, to the Department of Human Resources
(618487046) or the Department of Studies and Student Affairs (618487009).
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